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Coke-Sterling Farm Bureau was represented by (from left to right) John Ross and 
Meredith Copeland, John E. Stephens, and Hal Spain at Farm Bureau’s 85th Annual Meeting held in 
Corpus Christi, December 1 - 3, 2018.  For more on the meeting, see page 3 of  this issue.

by Melinda McCutchen,
Publisher

The Robert Lee City Council 
met in regular session at 6 pm 
Tuesday, February 12, 2019.  
City Council members Ricky 
Green, Brandi Brosh, and Ann 
Hedges were joined by Mayor 
Allyson Crenshaw, City 
Secretary Crystal Blevins, and 
City Superintendent Billy 
Williams.

Following the prayer and 
Pledge of  Allegiance, they held a 
public hearing on the 2019/
2020 Texas Community 
Development Block Grant 
Application.  

Council members then 
discussed the Consent Agenda 
before passing.  Council 
Member Ann Hedges 
questioned a charge from The 
Observer/Enterprise and was 
told it was for mandatory 
publication of  Public Notices.  
She next questioned why the 

City of  Robert Lee paid the 
Deputies with the Coke County 
Sheriff’s Office as Ordinance 
Enforcement Officers.

Once into the regular agenda, 
council reviewed their regular 
meeting schedule.  Due to the 
fact there are only three council 
members between now and 
May, special council meetings 
may not be held.  For a special 
meeting, four council members 
must be present for it to be legal.  
With that in mind, council voted 
to set meeting dates for the 
second and fourth Tuesdays of  
each month.  The next regular 
meeting of  the Robert Lee City 
Council is set for February 26, 
2019.

In discussion of  the Audit, 
Mayor Crenshaw provided slides 
of  transactions where receipts 
have not yet been found.  These 
are listed in the boxes 
accompanying this article.

(Continued on page 8)

  

The Robert Lee - Silver Lions 
Club will be having their annual 
chili supper on Saturday, 
February 16, from 5 pm to 7 pm 
at the Robert Lee Rec Hall.  
There will be chili and all the 
trimmings, selling for $5 per 
bowl. A cake auction, sponsored 
by the ‘64 Study Club, will be 
held in conjunction with the 
chili supper, so everyone make 
plans to come and enjoy a great 
time of  fun, food, and 
fellowship, while supporting 
these local clubs.  Circle the date 
on your calendars and we’ll see 
you there!!

A meeting of  the Robert Lee 
Community Watch will be held 
Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at 
Robert Lee FUMC Family Life 
Center at 6 pm.

The group is comprised of  
neighbors looking out for our 
neighbors and our community 
and you could be too!

Here’s your chance to help 
our Sheriff’s Office, your 
neighbors, and your community 
work together to fight crime in 
Robert Lee.  The more 
members we have, the better this 
program works and the safer our 
community will be.  You don’t 
have to live in town to 
participate and businesses are 
welcome, as well.

The guest speaker will be Nick 

Arrott, Coke County Attorney, 
and Sheriff  Wayne McCutchen 
will introduce a new Coke 
County deputy, Sparks Burdett, 
and answer any questions you 
may have.

For more information, contact 
Shaunna Grantham at (325) 
895-1723.

The Coke County Girl Scouts 
will be selling cookies Sunday, 
February 17, 2019, from noon 
until 4 pm Robert Lee Volunteer 
Fire Department, and Saturday 
February 23, 2019, from noon 
until 4 pm at Dollar General in 
Bronte.

The February meeting of  the 
Friends of  the Robert Lee Care 
Center will be held Monday, 
February 25, at 10 am in the 
East Side Activity Room at the 
Robert Lee Care Center.

Several new projects were 
discussed at the January meeting 
and will have follow up and 
finalization at this meeting.

If  you are not a member of  
this auxiliary organization, you 
are encouraged to join and find 
out what the plans and goals are.

RL4Restoration Foundation is 
looking for sponsors and 
donations for a Silent Auction 
for the Spring Fundraiser event 
(Dinner/Dance/Silent Auction) 
to be held Saturday April 13, 

2019.  More details on the event 
to come soon!

Contact Brandi Sawyer at 
(281) 236-4841 to become a 
sponsor, Shaunna Grantham at 
(325) 895-1723 to donate for the  
Silent Auction, or Crystal 
Stanford at (325) 262-2529 for 
more information.

The San Angelo Stock Show 
and Rodeo Association 
Ambassador drill team will be 
holding their annual tryouts on 
Sunday, March 17.  The event 
will begin at 1 pm at the Spur 
Arena in San Angelo.  Young 
ladies ages 13 - 24 are 
encouraged to attend.

For more information, visit 
the San Angelo Stock Show and 
Rodeo website at 
www.sanangelorodeo.com (select 
the rodeo heading and then 
Ambassadors from the list) or 
call Misty Preston at (325) 450-
3429.

Mountain Creek Golf  Course 
will host an Early Bird Scramble 
on Saturday, March 23, 
beginning at 9 am.  This will be 
a 27 holes, 3 person event and 
food will be available at the 
course.  There are limited carts 
available, so please call in 
advance for availability.

For more information, contact 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course at 
(325) 453-2317 or Jeff  Brisbin at 
(325) 277-1051.


